

## McKownville Improvement Association, Public Meeting Thursday, May 17, 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. Hampton Inn, 1442 Western Avenue

Please join us on Thursday, May 17, for a very full evening. First, we'll hear the latest news on the McKownville stormwater management project from John Brust, representing Delaware Engineering, and Guilderland Town Supervisor Peter Barber. Next, Susan Lewis, Administrative Manager of the Albany County Soil and Water Conservation District, will tell us about programs and products that her agency makes available to property owners.

Then, Linda Miller, Outreach & Education Coordinator for Community Caregivers, will describe services that enable people of ages to live independently in their own homes. Community Caregivers is based here in Guilderland and offers services to residents of several communities in Albany County. Our last presenter will be McKownville resident Bill Kidd, who will talk about participating in a Community Solar Array, based on his experience over the past 18 months.

In addition to the speakers, there will be an election to determine the officers and board members who will serve for the coming year.

## Other News:

1211 Western Avenue, Albany: GSX Ventures is back before the Albany City Planning Board with a revised proposal that includes the demolition of the Sage Engineering building and construction of a 137 unit, 5-story apartment building with a parking garage and retail and office space. The building size is approximately the same as the dormitory that GSX formerly proposed for the site. If approved, there will be a mix of one, two and three bedroom units.

<u>Library and School Budgets:</u> On Tuesday, May 15, polls will be open from 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. for voting on the 2018-2019 school and library budgets, and for candidates for the Board of Education and the Library Board of Trustees. If you don't have the mailings, you can find information on the candidates and the proposed budgets by clicking on the following links: <a href="https://www.guilderlandschools.org">www.guilderlandschools.org</a> and <a href="https://www.guilderlandschools.org">www.guilderlandschools.org</a>

## **MIA Officers and Board Members**

Ellen Manning, President, 3 Norwood St., 482-3779

Doug Smith, Vice President, 5 McKown Rd., 482-6081

Laura Barry, Secretary, 3 Waverly Pl., 813-9694

Martha Harausz, Treasurer, 1445 Western Ave., 489-3855

Leslie John Craigue, 214 Woodscape Dr., 446-9344
Richard Goldstein, 24 Warren St., 482-3142
Angie Parsons, 136 Arcadia Ave., 944-7311
Don Reeb, 5 Norwood St., 489-3909
Tom Robert, 47 E. Highland Dr., 859-9531
Alice Torda, 2 Knowles Terrace, 489-3613
Debra Trees, 8 Ayre Dr., 489-1519
Jim White, 8 Brookwood Ave., 459-9176